FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The Children’s Wellbeing and Schools Bill is due to give local

authorities greater powers to prevent good/popular schools from

expanding, on the grounds that such expansion would undermine

bad/unpopular schools - which might cease to be viable and have to

close. This would be via the mechanism of setting a "published

admissions number" PAN for each school.

Details of the proposals can be found here:

https://commonslibrary.parliament.uk/research-briefings/cbp-10165/
Please advise if your local authority has made any decision on whether

you would be willing to contemplate using such powers in the event of

this legislation being enacted and if so what that decision is.

Please also provide a copy of any submission you have made to the

Department of Education regarding this proposal and copies of any

email correspondence within your Council regarding the matter.

Leicester City Council has not made any decision on the matter at this stage. We did not make any submission to the Department for Education and there has been no related email correspondence within the Council. Should the proposed changes become law at some future point, we will subsequently review the implications and take a decision based on the final approved legislation.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
